
Troy Housing Authority Board of Commissioners 
  

Organizational Decisions in the First Meeting of 2025  
  

The Troy Housing Authority Board of Commissioners 

will move from Zoom only meetings to a new hybrid 

format. In person meetings will be held at the Martin 

Luther King Administration Building Annex Conference 

Room located at One Eddy’s Lane Troy, NY 12180. If 

you are unable to attend the in person meeting, don’t 

worry THA will still provide access to the meetings live 

via Zoom.  
  

Staff at THA realize that it is hard to attend meetings in 

person with a busy schedule. Many of the members of the THA Board serve in other 

organizations from nonprofit to government agencies and more.  
  

Executive Deb Witkowski understands the need to meet in person as well as via video:  
  

  “We want to give everyone a chance to attend in a way that is convenient to their     

    scheduling needs” says Witkowski.  
  

The hybrid meeting format seems to be successful, allowing members to meet in person 

to discuss important issues within the organization.  
  

During the first Board Meeting of 2025 on January 29th, the Board focused on 

Organizational decisions. 
  

Commissioners Susan Steele, Steve Sanders, Debora Jackson, Wildelia “Nancy” Roman, 

and Richard Mason were able to approve all of the 2025 Board Meeting Dates.  
  

Deb Witkowski, Executive Director of THA, received nominations for the election of the 

Chair and Vice Chair of the Troy Housing Authority.  
  

Commissioner Steven Sanders nominated Susan Steele for Chair and she accepted the 

nomination after no further nominations. Prior to this nomination, Ms. Steele has served 

10 years on the THA Board of Commissioners, 9 of the 10 years Ms. Steele has served as 

the Chair. Chair Susan Steele nominated Commissioner Steven Sanders as Vice Chair, he 

accepted after no further nominations. Both Steele and Sanders were unanimously elected 

as Chair and Vice Chair by the Board when put to a vote. 
  

The Board of Commissioners for the Troy Housing Authority also received updates to 

ongoing renovation projects. It’s rewarding to the Board and staff of THA to transform the 

portfolio of THA and improve the living conditions of those in public housing and the 

surrounding communities.  
 

Congratulations Sue and Steve! 


